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The House of Ruth Maryland is a non-profit organization providing shelter, counseling, and 

legal services to victims of domestic violence throughout the State of Maryland.  House Bill 121, as 

amended, would require the Department of Juvenile Services (DJS) and the Judiciary to provide 

data concerning juvenile peace orders.  We urge the House Judiciary Committee to amend and 

issue a favorable report on House Bill 121.   

 

The original bill as drafted struck DJS’ role in juvenile peace orders and the Juvenile Court’s 

jurisdiction over peace orders.  Under current law, a victim of certain acts of abuse by a juvenile 

perpetrator can file a peace order against the perpetrator through DJS.  This system was created 

because the District Court does not have jurisdiction over juveniles and therefore cannot enforce 

peace orders issued against juveniles, but the Circuit Court, which does have jurisdiction over 

juveniles, does not have jurisdiction to hear peace order cases.  The ability to file a peace order 

against a juvenile through DJS closed this loophole.  If the original version of HB 121 passed, and 

the juvenile peace order law repealed, victims of abuse at the hands of a juvenile perpetrator would 

have been left without a remedy and an important safety tool. 

 

House of Ruth understands that there are concerns over the way DJS handles peace order 

cases against juveniles. However, the solution is to address those problems, not to strip victims of an 

important legal remedy and means of protection.  HB 121, as amended, requires DJS and the 

Judiciary to report data about how many juvenile peace orders are filed, how many are forwarded to 

the courts, how many are granted and denied, how many are violated, and demographic information 

about the parties.  This information will provide the necessary data to make improvements to the 

current juvenile peace order system.  

 

The House of Ruth urges the House Judiciary Committee to amend and report 

favorably report on House Bill 121. 

 

  

 


